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Shift Manager/WACC meeting minutes
Tuesday 18th October 12:30 via Teams & Osprey  
Attendees: 
At Osprey: Julie Marshall, Nat Ryan, Mark Lovell, Faz Hussain, Louise Maule, Kim Grainger 
Via Zoom: Chelsea Stevens, Ann Price, Nickey Walshaw 
Apologies: Lara Caple 
Minutes:

Welcome & thank you’s
· JM expressed heartfelt thanks for the incredible work and dedication shown throughout the Internal Critical Incident. The response received from everyone was very much appreciated and on a positive note you are all now experts in what to do if Adastra fails!  
ICI feedback / business continuity

· Telephone line split
· Discussed how it feels having 100% of calls directing to call handler lines vs split between WaCC & Call Handler. Unanimous feedback from the team is that having calls to call handler extensions feels better for the WaCCs. Rationale is – they are dealing with multiple tasks and it can be hard to switch between when concentration is required, Shift Managers calls also come to the WaCCs so this is a busy line & they prefer having a call handler extension logged in and supporting this way 

· Arrival times for visits

· Reminder on the importance of adding arrival times as a comfort note to the visits. This allows us to get accurate arrival times when reporting on visits. Please also add to visit logs as per usual process. 
Health & wellbeing 
· Survey is live currently. Any concerns please let your line manager know. 
Adastra updates
· Nat shared that there are impending Adastra changes – due to be made in live system from November 21st. Document circulated with this highlights the key changes. Changes are due to be made in the training environment w/c 7th November so an offer will be made to come in and play with this to SMs and WaCCs. Nat to email out once confirmed. 
Covid processes
· Windows / ventilation
· Ask whether we still need windows open and to record this on Shift Reports. Confirmed this is no longer national guidance so does not need to be recorded. 
· Hot / cold rooms at treatment centres
· Ask if this is still needed. Confirmed as it stands we need to keep hot and cold rooms as this is national guidance. Team Managers will keep a review on appointment volumes to see if this exceeds previous years and if therefore additional rooms are needed. 

· Ask if more than 2 appointments can be booked an hour. Confirmed yes that as long as resource allows this can be 3 appointments an hour – bearing in mind time for room cleaning and notes to be typed etc. 

· Waiting rooms at treatment centres

· Reminder as in previous years that patients can wait in the waiting room if not doing so would be detrimental e.g. middle of the night with a child. SMs/WaCCs/Hosts to use discretion around this. 

· Reminders

· Annual leave
· Reminder to book annual leave and that restricted period is in place from 17th December. 

· Co-owners council
· Meeting Wednesday – please advise Mark if you have anything you would like to raise 
· Employee director elections close 10th November – please vote! There are two positions available 
· LIVI 
· Nat thanked all for patience and feedback here. We are working very closely with them, and clinical leads, to improve the relationship. 

· Next meeting 

· Julie suggested the next meet be pre- Christmas and an opportunity for us to buy everyone a mince pie and a drink. All happy with this. Nat & Julie to coordinate for early December. 
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